
 
                                         DOGWOOD GARDEN CLUB 
                                                  JUNE 1, 2022 
                                                        MINUTES 
 

● Meeting Called to Order at 11:05 am 
● Pledge 
● Thank you to Carol & Bob Game for hosting our meeting! 
● Guests: Ginger Swigart  
● New Members/Renewing:  Carol Osborne & Cindy Callaghan 
● Birthday Lunch June 8th @11:30 Pizza Factory in Placerville 
● Approval of Minutes from May 4, 2022 Meeting 
               Janet motioned & Lexa seconded 
● Treasurer Report - $5,140.06 Checking & made $725 at rummage sale 
● Current Business   

●  Next 4 Events & Activities Sign Up Sheets are available at each meeting 
● Raffles will be at every other DGC mtg; next one in July.  Proceeds from the raffle will 

be donated to Pollock Pines Friends of the Library. 
● Rummage Sale- Thanks to all who helped with this successful event! 
● Reminder ~ Bowling, Walking, Hiking & Kayaking Interest - Sign Ups Sheets are at each 

meeting 
● Wagon Train, Friday June 10 – Bake Sale: bring baked goods on Thursday morning  to 

the Community Center or by 9:30 am Friday..  Sign up sheet available today with time 
slots for shift to work the booth 

● 4th of July Parade Bake Sale- Will have an update after the Wagon Train Event.  Those 
who signed up for baked goods for National Night  Out (NNO) can switch to the 4th of 
July Bake Sale.  We will not be participating in NNO this year 

● Judy Morgan Park Clean Ups- Oct.-Dec. 
 CEDAPP cleans the park Jan.-March. DGC has Oct.-Dec.  CECAPP has been 

working with ED Disposal to obtain dumpsters for the green waste clean up as opposed 
to having bagged up and taking it to the dump. CDAPP has proposed to the club that we 
can obtain the dumpsters for the 3 months at a cost of $121.42 per month. Total of 
$364.26.  This is a discount rate.  We allotted in our budget $120.00 for bags and dump 
fees.  Cost of the dump has gone up and this would probably not cover costs at this point.  
CEDAPP will receive a grant from ED Disposal for $300.00.  CEDAPP would split that 
with us and write us a check for $150.00.  This leaves an amount of an additional $94.26 
we would need to approve to make this happen. 

Questions were raised as to how illegal dumping would be prevented from the 
time the dumpsters were dropped off till they were picked up.  Also, Rotary is no longer 
doing April-June green waste clean up as there is not much to clean up during these 
months. This leaves a number of months between  October when we pick it up again and 
is a heavy clean up.  Question was raised if Rotary could do one in between during the 
summer.  Ginger Swigart  is a Rotary member and is going to ask. 



Debbie will contact Jeanne Harper with CEDPP with the above questions. 
Motion was made to approve from our budget for the additional $94.26 to obtain 

the dumpsters by Barbara and was seconded by Lexa.    
** After the meeting an anonymous donation of $100.00 was made to cover the 

additional money needed ($94.26).  THANK YOU to the anonymous donor!!!!! 
■ Other Business 

Lexa Mack donated  7 of her books she wrote: “Legacy of Lies” to be sold, autographed 
and money donated to the club.  All 7 books were sold. Thank you Lexa! 

● Open Positions for: 
 Activities, Coordinators, Committee Chairs 
Photographer / Publishing - For our new brochure 
 

Call for Motion to adjourn by Lexa & seconded by Val at 12:35 pm. 
 
Presentation by Meridian Jacob Sheep Farm.  Thank you! 


